
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

June 10, 2020 
General Update 

Update: updates are bolded 
Residential 
Residential living    1 case 
Residential Pending Cases   0 cases ** 
Residential Covid related Deaths  1 case  
Residential cases recovered   2 cases 
Skilled Nursing 
Skilled Nursing        0 case 
Skilled Pending cases    0 Cases* 
Skilled cases recovered   3 cases  
Skilled Covid related deaths   7 deaths  
Personal Care 
Personal Care    0 cases 
Personal Care Pending cases    0 cases 
Personal Care Covid related deaths   0 cases 
Employees 
DV Employees    0 cases – self-isolated at home     
DAH Employees     0 cases – self-isolated at home  
Employee Pending cases   1 case*** 
COVID cases recovered–employee   17 cases 

 
 As I announced last night at the DVRA meeting, we have made significant progress… 
 

*Skilled Nursing –  The last test on the floor with most of the COVID 19 cases was 
negative so the whole floor is clear of the virus. The test on the other wing was also 
negative – so we have a COVID free Care center! 
** Residential – Both residents that were tested for COVID came back Negative.  We 
still have one positive case in the Hospital. 
*** Employees –  one Employee test came back negative – we are awaiting one other 
pending test. 
 



Housekeeping services for residential 
Starting June 15, 2020, The Environmental Services Department will start 
back to weekly Housekeeping Services.  If you have stopped your 
housekeeping and would like to be added back, please contact Ken 
Matsinger at 610-359-4489 and you will be added back to the list.  If you are 
still not comfortable, we can still change out linens.  Common areas are still 
a priority and will be wiped down by staff daily. 
 
Herb Garden update from Delores Broberg 
As for picking, the kale is now ready. Take outer leaves from the bottom of 
the stalk. Also, please take some leaves from each plant - especially from 
those which seem to be encroaching on other plants. We have had a dill 
disaster. The plants are recovering, but will need some time to 
develop. Taking a few leaves from the basil is O.K. Notice that the garnet 
basil wants to flower. Those points are edible, tasty and pretty. Please prefer 
them if you see them. 

  
 
 
 

 


